Director of Development and Regeneration

City of Sunderland

PO Box 102

Civic Centre

Sunderland

SR2 7DN

30th November 2005

Dear Mr Barrett,

City of Sunderland Unitary Development Plan 1998 

(Alteration No. 2) Central Sunderland–Redeposit–Proposed Policies (Sep 2005) 

Thank you for inviting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) to comment on the above redeposit document. Our brief comments are as follows.

First of all, it is not immediately clear what changes have been made following the consultation of the first deposit document. Whilst a separate document – ‘Statement of Consultation’ includes an Appendix of responses made to the first deposit and how they have been addressed, it would have been useful to reveal deletions and highlight new text in the redeposit draft.

Our concerns remain regarding the over reliance of delivery of housing via the Sunderland Arc Urban Regeneration Company; the need to strike the right balance between regeneration of the Central Area and the rest of Sunderland; and the potential over dominance of apartment schemes within the Central Area. Comments made in previous consultation documents remain valid and should be referred to -(Response to First Deposit draft, letter dated 30.04.04, and HBF response to the Interim Strategy for Housing Land consultation, letter dated 14.01.05).

Our concerns are supported by the findings of the North East Regional Housing Aspirations Study (March 2005). New house building is not addressing the imbalances of the existing housing stock in the North East; there is a shortage of detached family housing, with the proportion of detached new build having declined; and the proportion of apartments having increased since 2000. Results from a housing aspirations survey, that formed part of the report revealed that the least popular type of development across all ACORN groupings are waterfront apartments. This is particularly relevant, bearing in mind the number of proposed and completed apartments in Sunderland.

There is a need to deliver mixed and balanced communities, and it is important that family housing is delivered in the Central Area, as well as high-density flats, in order to create mixed and balanced communities and attract families into more central locations. Infrastructure and sufficient services to support such new housing are equally as important in order to retain communities. With this in mind, the brief overview of the Development Sites on pages 12 and 13 clearly reveal the majority of the development will in fact be apartments. Our concerns remain that this will over tip the balance of an already potentially over dominant supply of apartments in the City.

Thank you again for consulting the HBF, we hope you will take our comments on board and trust we will be kept informed of future progress

Yours sincerely

Gen Berridge

Assistant Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation

